
 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

02 October 2017  

Dear Interested and/or Affected Party,  

 

AMENDMENT OF AN ISSUED ENVIRONMENTAL AUTHORISATION FOR THE PROPOSED 

ESTABLISHMENT OF TWO DAMS AND ASSOCIATED IRRIGATION INFRASTRUCTURE ON THE 

REMAINING EXTENT OF THE FARM FAIRVIEW 605-LT AT AGATHA, GREATER TZANEEN 

MUNICIPALITY (LDEDET REF:  12/1/9/2-M31) 

 

This with reference to the Environmental Authorisation (EA) that was issued to Faeroes Properties (Pty) Ltd by 

the Limpopo Department of Economic Development, Environment and Tourism (LDEDET) on 24 January 2017 

for the proposed establishment of two dams on the Remaining Extent of the Farm Fairview 605-LT at Agatha, 

within the Greater Tzaneen Municipality.   

 

1. Amendment of the Environmental Authorisation  

 

The original EA indicated the base width of the two dams as 6m and 10m respectively.  This has been corrected 

to 83m and 103m respectively, as was indicated in the Environmental Impact Report which was submitted to 

LDEDET as part of the Environmental Impact Assessment.   

 

We would hereby like to notify all registered Interested and/or Affected Parties (I&APs) and stakeholders, 

including yourself, of LDEDET’s decision to amend the EA.  A copy of the EA amendment is available from 

Polygon upon request. 

 

2. Appeals  

 

Should you feel that LDEDET wrongly decided to amend the EA and you wish to appeal the decision, you can 

do so in terms of the National Appeal Regulations, published in Government Notice R.993 on 08 December 

2014 in terms of NEMA. Should you wish to appeal, the appeal must be lodged with the MEC for Economic 

Development, Environment and Tourism (Limpopo) before or on 22 October 2017, on an official form which can 

be obtained from LDEDET. At the same time, copies of the appeal must be sent to the applicant. 

 

The applicant can be contacted at: 

 

Applicant:        Faeroes Properties (Pty) Ltd  

Contact:           Mr Nino Burelli  

Tel:                  082 808 7751 

E-mail:             nino@francolinhill.co.za 

 

 

 

Tel :   015 307 3606  

Cell :   083 339 2731  

Fax :   086 527 0012 / 015 307 3080  

E-mail : louise@polygonenvironmental.co.za  

Web :  www.polygonenvironmental.co.za  
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The appeal must be accompanied by the following: 

 

i) A statement setting out the grounds of the appeal; 

ii) Any supporting documentation which is referred to in the appeal submission and 

iii) A statement, including supporting documentation, by the appellant to confirm compliance with 

Regulation 4(1) of the Appeal Regulations (meaning that the appeal was submitted to LDEDET, 

the applicant and any other I&AP or organ of state with interest in the matter within 20 days from 

the issuing of the notice regarding the EA). 

 
For submission of the appeal, the MEC’s office can be contacted at:  

 

MEC for Economic Development, Environment and Tourism (Limpopo) 

Fax: 015 295 5015 

Post: PO Box 55464, Polokwane, 0700 

By hand (physical address): Environmental Affairs Offices, Cnr Suid and Dorp Streets, Polokwane, 0699 

 

Should you have any queries or require further information, please do not hesitate to contact us. 

 

Yours faithfully,  

 

Louise Agenbag  

POLYGON ENVIRONMENTAL PLANNING CC  


